TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

      MEETING MINUTES


       January 4th, 2017

________________________________________________________________

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Peter Alduino, Kevin Byrnes, Robert Waterhouse 

Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Richard Shaw, Robert Puff
Guests:
Michael Quinn, Town Engineer
________________________________________________________________

Co - Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of 12/17/2016 were approved with a motion from Phyllis Bock and seconded by Peter Alduino.   

Communications Received:

None

Chairpersons Report:

None

Reports from Other Committees:

None

Old Business:

Colangelo Subdivision: Flexibility Overall Plan. The Board reviewed the site plans but the Engineer, Joe Riina was not available for the meeting which hinders the Conservation Board from making recommendations. Before the Board could make any substantial comments, some questions need to be answered by the applicant. 

· It needs to be clear how much of an incursion into the wetland buffer there will be, and will there be any mitigation for that? 

· Could the length of the driveways be decreased in an effort to keep the disturbance out of the wetland buffer?

· The Site Plan needs to be clearer, with an explanation for all the lines with proper labels.

New Business:

None
Discussion:
Michael Quinn, Town Engineer Introduced himself to the Conservation Board. Mr. Quinn and the Board discussed ways that the Board could be more effective. Mr. Quinn offered ideas on how the Board could better show its value. The CB welcomes any Town staff to attend future meetings. Any input from knowledgeable staff members is welcomed. The Wetland Ordinance was discussed briefly. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by a motion proposed by Diane Dreier and seconded by Phyllis Bock.
